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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 22nd July 2014.      
     Present




Rev N. Law                      Chairman




Mr B. Lamb         
        Chairman of Council

                                Mr. M. Benson



Mrs. Boot-Handford




Mr. R. Leithall




Mr R. Maycock           
 1575. Apologies.


Apologies were received from Mr. Piper due to work.
1576. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Mr Maycock will update Full Council on the Football Club saga, he has had an impromptu 
     meeting with Mr. Westlake who informed Mr. Maycock that they have taken the goalposts 
off of the Pavilion roof and placed them so that the offending holes are covered by them, as 

an ongoing thing the holes will be turfed over for the out of season period. Regarding the storage of the goalposts they will not be going back on the roof but will be stored at the rear of the Pavilion and padlocked to the building /tree. With reference to the mower they need to get parts taken off it as spares for the one they are using, can the back of the Pavilion area be cleared of brambles etc. then they can put the mower on the hard standing with a tarpaulin over it. 
It was felt a caveat should be added that the mower must be removed by 1st of September.

2. The Clerk gave a résumé of a meeting with Mr. Paul Gentle and the Chairman of Council.

Beregen have received a grant for computers and overhead projector, the grant from the 106 monies was not forthcoming.
 It was pointed out to Mr. Gentle that some members of Council felt the building was looking the worse for wear with a lack of maintenance pointing out the broken alarm and light on the play park side of the building, also the bin storage area the doors will not shut or stay shut anymore. The other item was the toys left in the outside play area and the state of the area, this is asking for vandalism.
     With regards the Playgroup, Cabin have now finished but two of the trained staff will look to run  

     the Play Group and the Linx Group will take on the financial side and run it as a charity but it 

     will have to be registered with Ofsted and this can take up to 26 weeks, they were hoping to 

     start after half term in October. 

1577. Minutes of the meeting held on the 17th June and taken as read, matters arising.
Matters arising.

Minute 1519 (1) regards the vandalism, a letter has been written to Inspector Oliver from the Clerk and the Chairman of Council.

Minute 1520 (1) The Neighbourhood Plan Area went through the formal process and has now been adopted as a formal area. The group now need to apply for funding from the Locality Fund but this will have to be done by the Council, Mr. Benson went on to explain the situation regards applying for funding.
Minute 1520 (2) Rev Law asked about the situation with the workman. The Clerk stated that he is still at present on light duties and has cleared much of the backlog of jobs. After the end of July he will attempt using the shared mower but he will only use it for short periods at a time.

Minute 1520 (147 ) The saga of the bench at Weir Quay Mr. Reddecliff nearly removed the wrong bench but all was well as Mr. Benson was in the area at the time and stopped this happening. We still do not have a bench but at the last Open Spaces meeting it was decided to investigate as to whether it was needed. After discussions it was agreed that the Clerk investigate the whereabouts of the seat from Bere Ferrers Quay as it is not in the Bere Ferrers play park.
1578.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk had sent out the accounts by email, she then asked for payment in the sum of £5,912. 82p for July.

 Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed that the council continue with the Dog Warden Partnership, seconded by Mr. Maycock.

 Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed payment of the accounts, seconded by Mr Benson.
1579. Financial Statements
The Clerk emailed the financial statements except the bank financial statement after discussion’s Mr. Benson proposed acceptance of the statements, seconded by Mr. Maycock.

1580. Listing and condition of all Councils Assets
Mr. Lamb felt that all our assets property and responsibilities should be listed in the asset register; when this is complete a survey of financial implications to be undertaken.
1581. Parish Hall car park, resurfacing.
The committee to adjourn to the car park at the end of the meeting to review and mark the 

areas required, for the Clerk to obtain a price for patching and also complete resurface and 

remarking.
1582. Discussions on Parish Councillor’s Allowances.
 Mr. Benson explained that this came up at West Devon Borough Council. When this was 
last considered in 2010 it only applied to those with a budget of £250,000 this has now 
altered and Mr. Benson felt it should be discussed.

Discussions took place on expenses and remuneration for attending. It was agreed that this 

is to be entered into the Financial Regulations.
Mr. Lamb is not in favour of allowances but is quite happy to give out of pocket expenses.

1583. Correspondence.
1. Mr. P. Gentle Beregen.
“I’m contacting you to ask if the Parish Council would consider working with Beregen to 

submit a bid for up to £100,000 to the Heritage Lottery Fund, we have been told that as 

lessees of the building, we’re not entitled to bid; only the owner can do so.
We would like to propose a project to include:

-replacing the interior plaster work around the window frames, given its deteriorated condition due to water ingress;

-insulating the roof (subsequent to removal of asbestos);

-replacing the windows themselves in a way which both retains the historical feel of the building and also uses energy-generating glass.

We look forward to receiving feedback from the Parish Council on this idea, and how we might take it forward”.

Discussions took place and Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed that this council would support Beregen in submitting a bid to the Heritage Lottery Fund for the work proposed, seconded by Mr. Benson.
2. West Devon Borough Council Litter bins (Dilys Lord)
“Firstly, many apologies for the delay in response to your email relating to litter bin emptying. I have discussed the matter with our Contractor and can confirm the litter bins in the main village centre (this includes the bin located outside the public toilets) are scheduled to be emptied daily

Collection crews should also pick up any materials spilled during the collection of refuse and recycling.

Our Officers will carry out monitoring to ensure our Contractor is adhering to the contract specifications and rectify if necessary”.
3. West Devon Borough Council News Releases
(a) Council warning on boundary changes

“West Devon Borough Council is warning that proposals for new council ward boundaries 

will be ‘detrimental’ to democracy and local communities. 
At a special meeting of the council on Tuesday July 15th , West Devon councillors agreed to share their concerns with the commission in an official response.
The council has also come up with its own alternative proposal which would see an additional councillor for the existing Hatherleigh and Lew Valley wards and revised ward boundaries in Tavistock”.

(b) Council achieves significant underspend.

“Hard work and sound financial management has resulted in an underspend of £170,000 in West Devon Borough Council’s 2013-14 accounts, which have recently been published.

The money saved will go towards the council’s major transformation investment to introduce a more flexible and customer-focused working model which will lead to further savings of £1.3 million per year”.

( c) ‘Be Vigilant’ warning on council tax refund scam.

“Residents in West Devon are being reminded to watch out for a potential email scam which appears to offer a tax rebate.

This follows a suspicious email sent in by a South Devon resident and West Devon Borough Council are concerned should the fraudsters target their residents. It contained two letters sent from REFUND@directgov.uk  which claim the recipient is eligible to receive a tax refund which can be reclaimed by completing and submitting a tax return form attached to the message. The form asks for the recipient’s bank details”.

4. Devon Association of Local Councils newsletter.

	TRAINING  CALENDAR
Getting People Involved
3rd July, 6.30 - 9.15pm
Kingsteignton. FREE 

Chairmanship Course
9th July, 6.30 - 8.30pm
Exeter. £25 + VAT
Local Council Finance
10th July, 10.00 - 4.00
Exeter. £55 + VAT
New Clerks Short Course
11th Sept, 10.00 - 12.30
South Molton. £25 + VAT
New Councillors Course
16th Sept, 6.30 - 9.00
Exeter. £25 + VAT
Budgets and Precepts
21st October, 10.00 - 12.30
Exeter. £25 + VAT
CiLCA Intensive Course
18th November, 9.00 - 4.30
Exeter. £120 + VAT
More dates are listed on the website. For more information or to book your place please visit www.devonalc.org.uk/training
OTHER NEWS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
War Memorial
The story of A Devon village's sacrifice - a talk by Clive Aslet of ABF The Soldiers Charity (South West).
7th Sept, Exeter University
For info email: southwest@soldierscharity.org
Play Spaces Funding
Sovereign Design Play Systems have launched an online tool to help local councils search for funding to improve and develop play spaces for children. For more information see their website and click on the 'funding search'.
Flexible Working - the law changed on 30th June
All employees who have worked for an organisation for more than 26 weeks now have the right to request flexible working arrangements.
There are many forms of flexible working such as part-time, flexitime, job sharing, shift-working, or working elsewhere i.e. homeworking. 
For more information see the ACAS website. Also check out their homeworking guidance.
Latest news from Healthwatch Devon
Check out their July E-bulletin
Their Annual Report 2013/14 was published on 30th June.
Take part in the national inquiry into what happens when people leave hospital.
Speak out - share your views on any local health and care service you have used.
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DALC Newsletter
July 2014
First successful parish change under the Sustainable Communities Act 

The National Association of Local Councils (NALC) welcomes the Government's announcement that allows local (parish and town) councils to be able to send agendas electronically rather than in the post; ending a budgetary burden on councils and enabling them to benefit from 21st Century technology.
This change came about by using the Sustainable Communities Act which allows for parish and town councils to drive a new "bottom-up" process that allow local people to drive central government action to help their local communities. This change was called for by Bleadon Parish Council, Somerset.
Stephen Williams MP, minister for Communities and Local Government (CLG) said: "I am pleased to be able to confirm that this Department will soon be introducing secondary legislation that will allow all councils to circulate agendas electronically where the recipient has given permission for this. I am pleased that we have been able to accept your proposal, which was the first to be submitted by a parish council under the Act."
Cllr Ken Browse, chair of NALC said: "Local councils are the most local part of government and the body most closely connected to the community. Our connection with local people and our knowledge of the local area means we are ideally placed to make use of the Act. No one knows the local community like we do and this new change to an arcane law shows this in practice. This reform to rules, which are over forty years old, is long overdue but very welcome and will help parish and town councils operate more efficiently and effectively. I am grateful for the cross-party support on this issue and shows the voice of our important tier of local government is being heard and acted upon."
Local Audit Consultation
The Department for Communities and Local Government (DCLG) is consulting interested parties about the remaining secondary legislation on audit provisions of the Local Audit and Accountability Act 2014, covering regulations regarding Smaller Authorities, Collective Procurement, Accounts and Audit regulations, and the Transparency Code for other Smaller authorities (internal drainage boards, port health authorities and charter trustees).
Section 5 of the Act enables the Secretary of State to make regulatory provision about auditing smaller authorities and consultation questions focus on;
• enabling a person, specified by the Secretary of State, to appoint auditors to smaller authorities. This will facilitate the development of a sector-led body, as proposed by the National Association of Local Councils and the Society of Local Council Clerks; & and
• enabling the creation of a less onerous framework for audit, mirroring the current "limited assurance" arrangements, in line with the smaller amounts of public money these authorities control.
The consultation document and proposed regulations include:
• Modification of the Act in relation to smaller authorities (Section 2);
• Specification of Collective Procurement body (Section 3);
• Account and Audit regulations (Section 4);
• Transparency Code for smaller bodies with an annual turnover of less than £25,000 per annum (Section 5).
DCLG and the National Association are particularly interested in the sector's views on the consultation questions contained in Section 3 of the main consultation document Specification of Collective Procurement Body. The National Association will be responding to this four-week consultation.
In order to help shape our own submission we would welcome your responses by Noon on Friday, 11 July, 2014 to chris.borg@nalc.gov.uk 
Practitioners' Guide 2014
A quick reminder to everyone that the newly updated Practitioners Guide to Accounts and Audit Regulations (2014 edition) is available to download from both the NALC and SLCC websites. The principal changes to the guide include (though this is not exhaustive):
· Appendix 10: A detailed framework in order to acheive safe guarding of public money
· Investments: The rules setting out the distinction between Revenue and Capital Investments have been re-written and simplified.
· Acquired Assets: There are revised rules for the recording of 'gifted assets' from other authorities, developers etc.
· Appendix 11: The guide now incorporates a formal Declaration of No Accounts for those councils with not transactions during the year.
Practitioners are reminded that the Guide represents proper practices for the purposes of Local Council accounting, and are therefore required by law to comply therewith.
Support people with disabilities and their carers near you
We have received a letter from Vitalise, a group providing essential breaks for disabled people and carers.  You can read it on our website.



	


5. Claire Thorn Community Council of Devon.
Dear Chairman of the Parish Council

In April 2013 the Devon Playing Fields Association and the Devon Association of Community Buildings merged with the Community Council of Devon. The reasons for this were to increase the range of services and resources available to the members and clients of each organisation, also to achieve some operational efficiency and cost savings. 

Now that the formal mergers have been completed we are able to offer a new membership structure that reflects the levels of support provided to organisations of different sizes and to cater for those wishing to become individual members of our organisation.

We also have to reflect that our funding sources are changing and that we must rely increasingly on earned income, so we are no longer able to support complimentary or collective memberships. We do of course continue to value the close relationship we have with DALC and its member councils. 

The increasingly wide range of services that we provide to communities across the County is becoming an important factor in ‘helping communities to help themselves’. As the support from local authorities and government agencies is diminishing, communities must look to their own resources to maintain and develop the facilities and services that are essential to their particular needs and way of life. As an organisation we continue to innovate to meet the growing demands for help and advice. We believe we offer good value from our team of experienced specialists and community support practitioners.

This membership pack is an invitation to join us and to benefit from the assistance we are able to give to your parish. If you have any questions about our membership arrangements, then please contact our membership administrator. I look forward to your parish/town joining our community of organisations that wish to further the best interests of the people of Devon.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.38pm.
Signed this 29th July 2014.
Chairman………………...

